

Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Bob Martinez Center 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 Charlie Crist Governor

Jeff Kottkamp Lt. Governor

Michael W. Sole Secretary

January 30, 2009

Mr. Jim Dickenson Managing Director and CEO JEA 21 West Church Street, Tower 8 Jacksonville, FL 32202

Dear Mr. Dickenson:

Thank you for your continued assistance in obtaining mercury data and your letter dated January 22, 2009. We look forward to working with you to obtain the mercury CEMS data during the startup of the St. Johns River Power Park SCR units. I will be sure that Al Linero continues to work with Ms. Mann on this issue.

I appreciate that running the SCR units is currently the most cost effective option for compliance with CAIR. In light of the costs that are associated with non-attainment designations, operation of these controls to help maintain Jacksonville/Duval County's attainment status and avoid non-attainment costs/consequences is also very important. If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at (850) 488-0114 or by e-mail at Joseph.Kahn@dep.state.fl.us.

Sincerely,

Joseph Kahn, Director

Division of Air Resource Management

JK/tlv/al

CC: Armando Olivera, President FP&L

Trina Vielhauer, DARM